December 2017 Newsletter

Dear Families...

We have come to the end of another busy term. Christmas is here and everyone at Robin Hood is feeling festive. The Christmas Pantomime & Carol Concert were amazing- we still have two Nativities and a Music Concert to enjoy.

### **Christmas Fayre**

Our second Christmas Fayre was a resounding success. A huge THANK YOU to Friends of Robin Hood for organising the event. Also a big thank you to all the staff and parents for their generous contributions to make it such a great event. A staggering £1,300 was raised! Thank you so much for supporting our school.

### **Emergency School Closure**

Thank you for all your support with the closure of the school due to last week's snow daysthe decision to close is never an easy one. If in the event of the school being closed due to extreme weather or boiler failure, you will be informed by text message by 7.30am. Closures will also be announced on

Free Radio and BBC WM. A closure tweet will also be posted on the school website.

## **Library Visits**

Nearly all our children have visited Hall Green library- a couple of class visits have been rearranged for the new year. All the library staff have been very impressed with the children and have commented on what lovely manners and how well behaved our pupils are.

### School Council

This term we have ... dressed up for Children in Need; made poems for Anti Bullying week and a giant poster of the letters using children in the playground. It was fantastic!

We have had School Council meetings so that we can talk about things around the School. We have judged the Anti-Bullying poster entries and given our plans for improving our school. We love making our School a better place!

Dawood and Sarah Year 4 School

http://robinhoodschool.co.uk/

Follow us on Twitter: @robinhood bham





Article 3

All adults should do what is best for you. When adults make decisions, they should think about how their decisions will affect children.

Article 27

You have the right to cood, clothing, a safe place to live and to nave your basic needs net. You should not be disadvantaged so hat you can't do nany of the things other children can do.

# Christmas Jumper

Friday 15th saw everyone in their Christmas Jumpers. It made for a really festive day in school.

Thank you for supporting the Save the Children charity.

### **Absences**

### and Attendance

A penalty notice has now been issued by Birmingham County Council, for a term time absence within school time for a family at Robin Hood Academy. Both parents were charged £60 each per child.

It is important that we work together to ensure that your child attends school on time, on a daily basis. If attendance or punctuality are an issue, please speak to Mrs Downs our Attendance Lead.



The next Parent Forum will be on Thursday 11th January at 2pm. There is also a *Parents Forum Board* where you can ask your year group representatives to raise any issues that you have for discussion at meetings. This is located outside the year 4 corridor as you exit the building. The Parents Page on the website will

also have a Parent Forum link where you can see agendas and matters discussed from the previous meetings. We welcome your support to move our school to 'flagship.

#### **School Dates**

School closes for Christmas on

Friday 22nd December. Monday 8th January is a staff training day. Children return on Tuesday 9th January 2018.

## Happy Christmas and **New Year**

All staff and governors at Robin Hood Academy would like to wish you and your family a happy holiday and a peaceful and prosperous new year. We will see you all on Tuesday 9th January **2018**.



Christmas Panto

Year 1-6 enjoyed this year's Panto -Aladdin. Oh no they didn't...



**5RH looking festive** 



**Gustav visiting Robin Hood** 

Our Reception children have a visitor from Cedars Academy.

**Nursery children wearing** 



their Christmas jumpers for the day.

Thank you for all donations made to Save the Children.

